
 

 

Newsletter – 20th August 2019                      Term 3, Week 5 

Kia ora koutou whanau / parents 
 
Term 3 is progressing quickly and it has been exciting to see Parua Bay students excelling in 
a number of different areas. Our school cross country was a huge success, with all tamariki 
showing great resilience whilst training and fantastic sportsmanship on the day. We were 
fortunate to have awesome weather and it was lovely to see so many whanau come out to 
support our children on the day.  
Parua Bay School continues to dominate across Northland at squash, and we are really proud 
of the group of our Year 7s and 8s who competed successfully in the inaugural Northland 
Intermediate Schools Squash competition. Their fantastic results will stand them in good stead 
for the upcoming AIMs games later this term. 
 
Last week our PTA organised a pyjama day to raise funds and awareness for kids less 
fortunate than our own. Afterwards a group of children from our school visited the Tai Tokerau 
Emergency Housing Trust to hand over the donations gold coin donations along with the 
clothing we collected. Staff at the trust were very grateful and impressed with the empathy our 
tamariki have shown by supporting this cause. We appreciate the support offered by members 
of our school community, every little bit counts and this a genuine demonstration of all our 
school values. 
 
We are having some work completed around the school to widen stairways, improve the anti-
slip surfaces and replace worn decking. We have planned for this to be staged so that it does 
not impact too much on the walkways around the school.  
 
Finally, the children have all been working extremely hard on their pieces for the Writing Expo 
happening this week. They are proud and excited about sharing their work with their family 
and friends. The Expo is open for whanau to view before and after school and we would love 
to see you there to celebrate their learning.  Please see the timetable later in the newsletter 
for specific times. 
 
Ka kite 
 
Hazel Smith 
Acting Principal 
 

Exciting Week ahead!! 
 
 
WRITING EXPO ï 21ST ï 23RD AUGUST 2019 
 
Come to see the amazing Writing and illustrations 
at our writing Expo! 
 
Wednesday 21st   3-6pm 
Thursday 22nd 8.15-8.45am and 3-6pm 
Friday 23rd  8.15-8.45am  



UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Wednesday 21st August ¶ Transition to school meeting at 5.00pm 

21st – 23rd August ¶ Writing Expo Display in school hall. 

Friday 23rd August ¶ WGHS Enrolment Interviews 

Monday 26th August ¶ Central Northland Science Fair – Exhibition Hall, Forum 
North. 

Wednesday 28th August ¶ WPSSA – Cross Country – selected children 

Tuesday 3rd September ¶ EPro8 Challenge – selected students 
o Year 5/6  -  9.30 – 12.30pm 
o Year 7/8  -  5.00 – 8.00pm 

8th – 13th September ¶ Anchor AIMS Games 

 

OUT OF ZONE ENROLMENT  
The board invites applications from parents who wish to enrol their sons and daughters at Parua Bay 
School for the 2020 school year. 
 
Enrolment at the school is governed by an enrolment scheme, details of which are available 
from the school office and on the school’s website. 
 
Application forms for out of zone students are available from the school office and on the school’s 
website. 
 
The deadline for receipt of applications for out-of-zone places is Tuesday 15 October 2019.   
 
The board has determined that 15 places in Year 0 - 8 are likely to be available for out-of zone 
students next year. The exact number of places will depend on the number of applications received 
from students who live within the school’s home zone. 
 
If the number of out-of-zone applications exceeds the number of places available, students 
will be selected by ballot.  If a ballot is required it will be held on Tuesday 22nd October 2018.  
 
Parents will be informed of the outcome of the ballot within three school days of the ballot being held. 
 

PTA NEWS 
Yesterday 8 girls from our school visited Tai Tokerau Emergency Housing 
to hand over the $261.40 we fundraised on Friday along with the clothing 
we collected.  They showed the girls around and explained a little about 
what they do and how they support families in need. It was rather grim to 
see how little they had. 
 
The toys you see on the book case is currently all they have to give to the 
children they help. The girls came away really thinking about this and were 
talking about what they could maybe give/do to help. They thought maybe a collection of nice books 
and toys later in the term would be a good idea to help the children. 
 
If you ever have furniture, bedding, kitchen wear, clothing, shoes, that you no longer require please 
think about donating it to emergency housing (office is beside flipout). 

 
 



School leadersééSpotlighting on our WHANAU CAPTAINS 

We are really proud of the leadership opportunities we have for our Year 7 and 8 students. 

They are going to share some information about themselves…. 

This week we start with Taika…..  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
TRANSPORT SAFETY NOTICE 
 

Please abide by the following common sense rules when picking up / dropping off your 
child(ren) at school: 
 

¶ Concrete carpark is for staff parking only please refrain from using this as this 
is a health and safety issue between 8.15-9.00am 

¶ No Child(ren) must cross the road on their own 
¶ Children should be supervised closely when crossing the road and 

walking through the staff carpark - younger children should be 
holding parents’ hands. 

¶ Cross the road at the crossing by the Four Square - it may be a 
longer walk to your car but it is a safer place to cross. 

¶ Practise safe crossing of roads by looking both ways, listening for 
traffic and crossing the road sensibly.  

¶ Never cross the road in between buses or anywhere near the buses. 
¶ Always walk and never run across roads 
¶ Always close the school gates behind you after leaving 

My name is Dylan. 

I am a whanau captain for Taika, 2019. I 
think being a whanau captain means 
being willing to step outside of my 
comfort zone and to give Taika the best 
chance to make sure we win!  

T-A to the I-K-A  

TAIKA, THAT'S OUR NAME!!! 

 

My name is Daniel and I am a whanau 
captain for Taika, 2019.  
I think I can bring a sense of fun to Parua 
Bay School through leading whanau sport 
chants and building good relationships with 
all students.  
Let´s do this Taika, 2019 IS OURS! 
Outside of school I do lots of things, one of 
my passions is football and I also like 
swimming and spear-fishing.  
I have been at Parua Bay School for four 
years and I have two younger siblings 
attending Parua Bay School in Year 6 and 
4.  

 



CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS 

BOYS 4-5 Years 6 Years 7 Years 8 Years 9 Years 10 Years 11/12 Years 

1st Ruan Serfontein Finlay Jang Cody Tremain Jasper Evans Ollie Prinsep Hagen 
Robinson 

Tommy Earl 

2nd Logan Byles Jack Haglund Shae Bowling Anis Bahrinipour Zac Laing Jah Parker Josh Laing 

3rd Braeden Brent Sam Rhodes Oliver Haglund Marshall 
Robinson 

Joshua 
Beckham 

Quinn 
Cumming 

Max Tyson 

4th Jesse Patterson Wyatt 
Robinson 

Humphrey 
Delaney 

Owen Soper Toby 
Greenwood 

Tayne Haag Tom Lydiard 

5th Justin Soper Sonny Parker Cole Donelley Tai Piggot Lincoln Tupe Marco 
Buckland-
Blair 

Dylan Goldsmith -
Wiperi 

6th   Theo Summers Lachlan Yakas Jimi Baker Jax Hannan Joe Prout 

7th   Harry Hawkes Arlo Jang Alex 
Balcombe 

Joel Urbahn -
Hill 

Nico Reynolds 

8th   Rylan Walker Zeke Halse Ashton 
Patterson 

Dylan Powell Ben Potter 

9th   Alex Owles Jett Wood Tom Hollis Ollie 
Maunder 

Levi Nielsen 

10th   Sefton Delaney Kayden Snow Jack Mears Dylan 
Edwards 

Ben Nyberg 

 

Girls 4-5 Yrs 6 Yrs 7 Yrs 8 Yrs 9 Yrs 10 Yrs 11/12 Yrs 

1st Mabel Eilering Maya Haag Bo Baker Kaylee earl Fiona Tyson Taylor 
Stokes 

Elliot Christy 

2nd Lexi Young Sophie 
Hawkes 

Meg Balcombe Sophia Candy Madison 
Stokes 

Lola Eilering Luka D’Anvers 

3rd Charlee 
McKenzie 

Holly Aubrey Kaelyn Dyer Eva Haag Emma 
Tyson 

Hazel Halse Erin Scott 

4th Aimee Vroegop Lily 
Shepherd 

Elliot Ross Mia Baltus Hinewai 
Baltus 

Stella Leef Apikera Baker 

5th Ariah Wilson Katryn Watt Eva Tauato’o Asha Du Plesis Katie 
Hayward 

Olivia 
Tremain 

Cassie Topper (12) 

6th   Ella Noble Mia Moore-
Erceg 

Mia-Amani 
Apiata-
Browne 

Olivia 
Howard 

Hayley Rhodes 

7th   Ava Goldsmith-
Wiperi 

Pippi Thorne Lily Aubrey Kiri Waelen Kyla Halse 

8th   Ruby King Lily Howat Cara Guerin Grace 
Lasenby 

Ella Grindle 

9th   Eva Nyberg Jessica Poplar Brooke 
Christy 

Kystal 
Moore-
Erceg 

Chloe Mears 

10th   Roimata Patira Ophelia 
Delaney 

Eireann 
Serfontein 

Renee 
Summer 

Georgia Candy 

 
NORTHLAND SQUASH CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
Congratulations to our Intermediate School tournament 
winners Josh Laing (Boys open) Hayley Rhodes (Girls 
Open). A great day of squash for Parua Bay School! 

Boys Open 
Josh Laing (Parua Bay) winner 
Ollie Maunder (Parua Bay) runner-up 
Hayden Turner (Kamo) 3rd 

Girls Open 
Hayley Rhodes (Parua Bay) winner 
Montana Vette-Blomquist (Parua Bay) runner-up 
Erin Scott (Parua Bay) 3rd. 
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